
GENERAL CIRCULAR NUMBER 2024-035 

DATE: July 31, 2024 

TO: Heads of State Agencies and Human Resources Directors 

SUBJECT: Changes to the Pay Plan – Results of the July 2024 Pay Hearing 

Please be advised that changes will be made to the State Civil Service Classification and Pay Plan 
as proposed in Exhibit A of General Circular No. 2024-030. The exhibits were considered and 
approved by the State Civil Service Commission at the public pay hearing on July 23, 2024. Also, 
as necessary, the Governor has granted approval.  

PAY SCHEDULE CHANGES TO THE PAY PLAN 
FOR PROTECTIVE SERVICES PAY SCHEDULE 

EFFECTIVE DATE OF CHANGES: AUGUST 19, 2024 

Implementation Instructions for Pay Schedule Changes:  

Employees in the Protective Services “PS” pay schedule with a rate of pay below the new 
minimum for their respective pay grade shall be increased to the minimum, effective August 19, 
2024. Employees in this pay schedule with a rate of pay above the new minimum will retain their 
rate of pay in accordance with State Civil Service Rule 6.8.1.  

LaGov HCM agencies will need to create a Basic Pay entry entitled “Structure Adjustment” with 
an effective date of 8/19/2024 for affected employees. This record shall be applied to all active 
classified employees who are below the new hourly pay schedule minimum.  

Agencies that do not utilize the LaGov HCM system will need to generate this information within 
their respective payroll system and report results via the usual data interface as applicable.  

NOTE: The Division of Administration – Office of Technology Services will not release a statewide 
automatic update on August 19, 2024. The structure adjustment will need to be entered manually 
for those employees below the new minimums.  

Byron P. Decoteau, Jr., Director 

Post Office Box 94111 

Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9111 

225.342.8274 

scsinfo@la.gov  

civilservice.la.gov 

https://www.civilservice.louisiana.gov/files/general_circulars/2024/GC2024-030.pdf
mailto:scsinfo@la.gov
https://www.civilservice.louisiana.gov/Default.aspx
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If there are any questions concerning the subject matter of this General Circular, you may contact 
State Civil Service by emailing SCSInfo@la.gov or by calling (225) 342-8272.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
s/Byron P. Decoteau, Jr.  
State Civil Service Director 
  

mailto:SCSInfo@la.gov
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APPROVED PROTECTIVE SERVICES “PS” PAY SCHEDULE CHANGES  

EFFECTIVE AUGUST 19, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  




